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During the last week of April,
the first apologetics retreat was
carried out in Aierdi. A group
of more than 30 young people
coming from different parts of
Spain enjoyed the excellent
teaching and were encouraged
and taught how to defend their
faith and believes in the
different colleges and schools
they attend. It isn’t easy for our
young people to face the
different challenges, since it is
well known that specially the
colleges are a breeding ground
of ideas, philosophies and
modern thinking that attack our
faith as Christians. The young
people that attended were well
nourished spiritually and left
making known their desire to
have another one in the future.
Praise God for the success of
this new retreat in Aierdi, the
Lord’s farmhouse!
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Latest news of our ministry

Greetings, my dear brethren! Our Lord has been so good, giving us the
privilege of taking part in His work. We must never take for granted the honor
we have to serve by His side. Nothing we do for Him is in vain!

In the last weeks Tete, Andrea and I have been able to serve our Lord in
different ways. Andrea spent two months with our son-in-law and
daughter, Danny and Raquel, in the Galapagos Islands, helping them take
care of our granddaughters as well as in the work the Lord is carrying out
there. Meanwhile, Tete and I visited several
churches to share the new steps the Lord has led
us to take and to give a report of what the Lord is
doing in Spain and in our ministry in general.
In the end of the month of March we travelled to
San Luis Potosi, where our pastor gave us the
privilege of participating in the ladies conference
of our church. It ;
was a great blessing
to be able to share God’s Word with the
ladies that went, approximately 700 women
from different parts of Mexico. Immediately
after the ladies conference we started our
3rd training camp for missionaries. As you
know, this training has the purpose of
helping our missionaries go present their ministries in the churches they
will visit and leave to the mission field well prepared. This year we had
the blessing of having several pastors from that area attend. For them it
was very interesting as well as enlightening to see what the missionaries
live through and what they have to face as they prepare to go to the
mission field and the challenges they face once they get there. We are so
grateful to our church and our pastor for
the help and support they gave to help
carry out this important ministry. We also
want to thank the several teachers that
helped this year, among them Dr. Billy
Patterson, Pastor José Agliero, Pastor
! Benjamin Frandsen, Pastor Alfredo Diaz,
Pastor José Luis Fuentes, Bro. José Luis
Pérez and Bro. Jesus Salazar, and of course, our pastor, Bro. Luis Ramos.
We thank them for their priceless help, their time, their vision and their
great desire to help our future missionaries!




